
 

 

 

 

          

18th September 2020 

 

Dear Parent / Carer, 
 
I hope this letter finds you well.   
 
I am writing to you about the concerning situation in Knowsley where we are seeing 
a significant increase in COVID-19 cases.  Our current level of positive cases is 
higher than the North West average – a situation we do not want to see and we all 
need to take action to bring the number of positive cases down. 
 
As you will know, COVID-19 easily spreads from person to person and we know that 
we have widespread community transmission across the borough. 
 
There are additional measures that we need to put in place to stop the spread of the 
virus – they are essential measures that will help to keep our schools open. 
 
The council has been working closely with schools to implement important safety 
measures to reduce any risks to children, however, we need your support too and 
we ask that you:- 
 

 Wear a face covering when visiting or entering the school premises.  

 Only one adult to enter the premises for drop off and pick up. 

 That you arrive and leave promptly when dropping off / collecting your child – 
please do not congregate and maintain social distancing as we know that the 
virus is easily transmitted from person to person.  

 Young people avoid congregating outside school and mixing with other 
schools and go directly home. 

 All adults and pupils wear face coverings in all communal areas in secondary 
schools will be mandatory from Monday 21st September 2020. 

 All staff wear face coverings when they come out onto the playground during 
drop off and pick up times. 

 Ensure your household adheres to self-isolation rules – if your child tests 
positive, they need to self isolate for 10 days from the onset of symptoms and 
other household members need to self isolate for 14 days. If you’ve been in 
close contact with someone that has tested positive, you need to self isolate 
for 14 days. 

 If you or your child has symptoms (high temperature, new / persistent cough, 
loss of taste or smell), stay at home and book a test through 
www.nhs.uk/coronavirus or ring 119. Only book a test if you display 
symptoms. 

 Maintain social distancing – that’s keeping a 2m distance from you and other 
people. 

http://www.nhs.uk/coronavirus


  
 

 

 Limit social interactions with other people and remember, it’s now illegal to 
socialise in groups of six or more. 

 Continue with regular hand washing. 

 Those traveling on dedicated school transport adhere to the mandatory 
wearing of face coverings that applies to public transport. 

 
I have also attached a guide which sets out when to keep your child off school and 
for how long. 
 
Inevitably, we have had a small number of positive cases amongst pupils and staff in 
schools.  Schools acted quickly and all necessary steps have been taken in line with 
Public Health England advice and as a result a number of Knowsley schools have 
had to send class bubbles home to self isolate.   

 

This is an ever-changing situation in which we find ourselves in. We will endeavour 
to keep you updated as new information and guidance becomes available.  

 

In the meantime, we need to continue to work together and for everyone to play their 
part in stopping the spread of this virus. 

 

Thank you for your support. 

 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
 

 
Jill Albertina  
Assistant Executive Director Education and Early Help 


